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Your Excellency, Mr Burhan Gafoor, Permanent Representative of Singapore and Chair of the Sixth
Committee,
Excellencies,
Ladies and Gentlemen,

I am pleased to be with you for the first time as Chair of the United Nations Rule of Law Resource and
Coordination Group.

I look forward to working with you.

I thank Singapore, Mexico and Liechtenstein for their inclusive leadership in facilitating the annual
resolution on 



During the reporting period, the United Nations has been providing significant rule of law assistance on
every continent.

We have seen progress in Afghanistan, the State of Palestine and Somalia in their eff.07in12 4Natio every 8g 



But, we are all committed to the collective pursuit of peace, prosperity and justice as defined in the
Charter, the International Declaration on Human Rights and the 2030 Agenda.

The Secretary-General's reform agenda is designed to enable us to deliver.

But translating it into reality is a joint-effort.

We need your support.

So, this year, I invite you to guide us and help us to work differently and to do better.

How can we make United Nations rule of law assistance more effective and coherent?

How will we deliver on rule of law to make people's lives better?

For example, as highlighted in the report, the establishment of the Global Focal Point for Police, Justice
and Corrections Areas in the Rule of Law in Post-Conflict and Other Crisis Situations was an innovative

working arrangement.

It involved no change in line management and no creation of new structures.

This arrangement is now seen as a best practice that has improved coordination and cohesiveness in rule
of law assistance.

The Secretary-General is committed to strengthening it.

He has also proposed a number of ideas for discussion in Chapter Five of the report to help the United
Nations provide more effective, coherent and sustainable rule of law assistance.

As you consider the report, I invite you to frame your discussions in the context of the Sustainable
Development Goals and targets related to the rule of law. We ask you to provide guidance on how to
strengthen partnerships and cooperation among Member States and to ensure they have access to
available technical expertise to meet the Goals.

In addition, while recognizing that this Committee does not traditionally discuss work on peace
operations, it is nonetheless important that this Committee is made aware of and examines how to
measure progress on UN rule of law support in peace operations contexts.

We need to improve the articulation of benchmarks during periods of transition to the UN Country
Team.

And we need to ensure that United Nations rule of law operations are sufficiently resourced and have
closer links with UN country team programmes.

We also invite you to consider strategies to make international accountability mechanisms more
effective, cost-efficient, sustainable and to project a positive perception among affected populations and
victims of serious crimes.



This Committee is also encouraged to examine how to better evaluate the performance and impact of
United Nations rule of law assistance, and to strengthen support to Member States in emerging and
complex areas such as counter-terrorism, corruption, cyber-crime and trans-national organized crime.

I also invite you to 


